
ADNA is a non-profit corporation whose primary goal is the betterment of our neighborhood. 
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Meeting:  314 West 12
th
 Street 

Host: John Carmer 

When: Tuesday, the 23
th
 at 7:00pm  

    
 

OFFICERS:   

President: John Carmer 643-7574 
Vice-President: Ernie Deollos  

Treasurer: Carolyn Dunteman  

Secretary: Connie Smith  
 

STREET CHAIRPERSONS: 
9th Street - Kay Day,  

- Carol Carlson 
641-1996 
649-4471 

10th Street - Jeanne Jones 

- Steve Goar 

642-5356 

11th Street - Ernie & Ione Deollos 683-9116 
12th Street - OPEN  

13th Street - Bob Swango 649-0533 

Delaware Court - Rob Sparks 649-4537 

Tower Apts. - Mary Sue McAllister 643-0390 
OTHER ACTIVITIES: 

Historian: - Jeanne Jones 642-5356 

Newsletter: - John Carmer  

Website: - John Carmer 643-7574 
 

Neighborhood Phone Numbers: 
Police Dispatch 648-6775
Mark Brizendine - community policing  648-6805

Mayor’s Office 648-6000

City Planning – exterior project applications 648-6163

Animal Shelter 648-6305
Garbage Service 648-6562

Recycling Questions 648-6014

 

Anderson Downtown Neighbor’s Association 
P.O. Box 416    Anderson, IN 46015 

e-mail:  info@adnahome.org 

website: www.adnahome.org 

 

2004 ADNA Memberships - Urgent!! 
So many of you faithfully pay your annual 

membership dues – we thank you! 2004 dues may 

be sent to our P.O. Box, or go to 

www.adnahome.org and click on the “Support 

ADNA” link along the left side of any page.  You 

may securely use your credit card to pay your 

membership (only $10) or make a one-time 

donation in any amount.   
 

Help From and For ADNA 
� Do you own a property in need of restoration?  

Maybe ADNA can help!! 

� Volunteer your time to ADNA – we are always 

looking for new active members.  The job can 

be rewarding and quite fun! 

 

 

 

 

Meeting Agenda: 

� Discussion of possible ADNA involvement with 

the restoration of 212 West 13th Street owned by 

PSFB Restorations, LLC. 

� Projects for 2004 – any suggestions? 

� Neighborhood cleanup in May?  Bring your 

thoughts. 
 

ADNA Changes for 2004!! 
� We will be working more closely with the West 

Eighth Street Association throughout 2004 with 

hopes for a full merger in 2005.  In the mean 

time, we will be attending each other’s regular 

meetings. 

� We have new officers for 2004.  Rob Sparks 

declined another run as president with his new 

duties for the city of Anderson. 

� Newsletters will be delivered via our website 

with an occasional, hand delivered edition. 
 

Request for E-mail Addresses!! 
Thank you to all who have been sending ADNA 

your e-mail addresses.  Please send yours if you 

haven’t already. Just send an e-mail to 

info@adnahome.org and you will be added.  

Include your name and address and “Add me to 

the list” somewhere in the message.  Don’t forget to 

update us when your e-mail addresses change.  (E-

mail addresses will only be used for official ADNA 

business and will not be sold to anyone) 
 

Exterior Projects in the Historic District: 
Remember to check on your exterior projects with 

the City Planning office at 648-6163.  They are very 

helpful and will assist you in developing a plan that 

meets historic district guidelines.   

 

Empty or Abandoned Housing: 
ADNA is becoming very concerned with the 

number of empty or abandoned properties within 

the district and, for that matter, all over Anderson. If 

you have ideas to encourage people to move to 

Anderson, bring your ideas to the meeting! 
 

 

 

 


